VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

FEBRUARY 22, 2021
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, and Mark Todd. Trustee Al Lehr was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

A motion was made by Ray Famula to approve the February 8th minutes. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  

COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mayor Todd stated they may have negotiations with the maintenance union on Thursday, February 25th.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: Mayor Todd stated a heater went out at the sewer plant. It was a fairly expensive explosion proof heater. There were also electrical problems with the lift station in the industrial park.
WATER: Mayor Todd stated there was a water main leak on Route 158 on Sunday, February 21st. There will potentially be more as the weather changes.
REFUSE: Mayor Todd stated Waste Management will be providing residents with rolling trash cans, as discussed at a previous meeting. If anyone would like to opt out, there will be a number to call.
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: Scott Baltz stated he picked up the books for the Laurel Street Curb and Gutter project. The contracts need to be signed. Randy Burk stated Brad Schaller submitted the EPA paperwork for Hunter’s Point Subdivision. The Mayor and Clerk needs to sign it.
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Scott Baltz stated the leaf vac is sold and they are just waiting for it to be picked up.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: none
ANNEXATIONS: Mayor Todd stated he is still waiting on signatures on the paperwork for the Cotter property. They will sign it when they come back to town.
PARKS, POOL AND RECREATION: Mark Todd stated they have begun working on the Biathlon. They are tentatively planning on holding it in September; Lynn Muskopf is working on dates. Mayor Todd stated the Village receives grant money for hosting the Biathlon so it would be great to have the race again this year.
CEMETERY: Ray Famula stated he is still working on getting bids for a new sign.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the February Board meeting had been canceled due to weather. The Senior Center gave assistance for signing up for the Covid vaccine to 322 people in January and 300 people so far in February. Director Patty Evansco is still working on a plan to reopen the Senior Center. The next Senior Center Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 16th at 6pm.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the next Planning Commission meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 16th.
TIF: Mike French stated none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – Crissy Pipik swore in Alan Hucke as the Millstadt Police Chief. Mayor Todd presented former Police Chief Ed Wilkerson with a plaque for his 30 years of service to the community. When Ed started with the Millstadt Police Department there were only three officers in the department. Thanks to Ed the department has grown and they now provide the Youth Academy, D.A.R.E., and the Explorers. He allowed the officers opportunities to participate in the Auto Task Force and the Drug Task Force, among others. On behalf of the community, Mayor Todd thanked Ed for his service. Ed stated he had a great career; he wouldn’t change a thing and thanked the community.
Emergency Service and Disaster Agency - none

Fire Department – none

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated the trustees received copies of the new building applications. He tried to make them easier to fill out and less confusing. The new applications should be easier for both the residents and the office staff.
OLD BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated bids for asphalting on East Madison Street and South Breese Street are due by 5pm on Monday, March 22nd.

Mayor Todd stated he gave the Trustees information about the gaming ordinance. He would like them to look at the language and make sure they are ok with it while they are moving forward.
Mayor Todd stated the Village had a contract with a company to service the elevator at the Community Center.  The Village hired a new company as the old contract had expired.  However, the old company keeps sending bills. He and the office staff are attempting to come to an agreeable solution. If necessary, he will involve Village Attorney Brian Flynn.
Mike Capell stated the office staff and the Police Department had training on the new Village website. It seemed to go well and there was a lot to observe. He is going to get with the project manager from CivicPlus to make sure the live date is still Friday, March 5th. The new website will be a nice update to what we currently have.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated he worked with State Representatives Greenwood and Belt to award the Village a $100,000 grant for infrastructure for the community. It will probably be used for sewer work in the Coachlite subdivision. Mayor Todd thanked the Representatives for the award.

Mayor Todd stated he and Tracy Holmes have been talking to Cadagin Prosser Financial. The Village has a CD for $100,000 that is up and the rates aren’t good. The money has to stay in something low risk though so they will probably just extend the CD for five years.

 Randy Burk stated he has been working on the Community Block Grant for the 700 block of West Laurel Street. He will have a Resolution at the next meeting for the Trustees to vote on.
Mayor Todd stated he received a virtual public meeting notice from the Intergovernmental Grants Department for 10am on Tuesday, March 2nd. If any Trustee is able to attend please do so. It can help the Village more with the block grant.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Treasurer’s Report had been submitted.  Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

CLERK’S REPORT: Tracy Holmes stated that the Clerk’s Report had been submitted. Ray Famula made a motion to approve the Clerk’s Report. Mike Capell seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

CITIZENS COMMENTS: none
ADJOURNMENT: Mike Capell made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mark Todd. The motion carried unanimously.   

________________________________   

________________________________

Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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